
 

 

 

 

At Optum, we help create a healthier world, one insight, one connection, one person at a time. All Optum trademarks and logos are owned by Optum, Inc., in the 
U.S. and other jurisdictions. All other trademarks are the property of their respective owners. This document contains information that is considered proprietary to 
Optum Rx and should not be reproduced without the express written consent of Optum Rx. RxNews® is published by the Optum Rx Clinical Services Department.  
 
© 2022 Optum, Inc. All rights reserved. ORX6547968A-TEMPLATE_220208 
 
 

optum.com/optumrx 
 

Plastikon Healthcare – Recall of Milk of Magnesia and magnesium hydroxide/aluminum 
hydroxide/simethicone products 

• On June 8, 2022, Plastikon Healthcare announced a voluntarily consumer-level recall of some lots of 
Milk of Magnesia and magnesium hydroxide/aluminum hydroxide/simethicone single dose cups due to 
the microbial contamination. 

 
• The following products were distributed between July 2020 and October 2021. 

 
Product Description NDC# Lot# (Expiration Date) 

Milk of Magnesia 2400 
mg/30 mL oral suspension 0904-6846-73 20071A (7/2022) 

Milk of Magnesia 2400 
mg/10 mL oral suspension 0904-6840-72 20074A (7/2022) 

Magnesium hydroxide 
1200 mg/ aluminum 
hydroxide 1200 mg/ 
simethicone 
120 mg per 30 mL oral 
solution 

0904-6838-73 

21103A (9/2023); 
20046A (5/2022); 
20079A (8/2022); 
20080A (8/2022); 
20081A (8/2022); 
21057A (5/2023); 
21059A (5/2023); 
21095A (9/2023); 
21096A (9/2023); 
21099A (9/2023); 
21115A (10/2022) 

Magnesium hydroxide 
2400 mg/ aluminum 
hydroxide 2400 mg/ 
simethicone 
240 mg per 30 mL oral 
solution 

0904-6839-73 20051A (8/2022); 
20088A (9/2022) 

 
• Milk of Magnesia is indicated for the occasional relief of constipation in adults and children 12 years 

and older or for children under 12 as recommended by a doctor.  
 

• Magnesium hydroxide/aluminum hydroxide/simethicone is indicated for relief of acid indigestion, 
heartburn, sour stomach, upset stomach due to these symptoms, pressure and bloating commonly 
referred to as gas. 
 

• Anyone with an existing inventory of the recalled product should stop use, distribution and quarantine 
the product immediately. 
 

• Patients should contact their physician or health care provider if they have experienced any problems 
that may be related to taking or using Plastikon Healthcare’s recalled products. 
 

• Contact Plastikon by phone at 1-785-330-7109 or by email at sdixon@plakiston.com for more 
information about the recall. 

https://www.fda.gov/safety/recalls-market-withdrawals-safety-alerts/plastikon-healthcare-issues-voluntary-nationwide-recall-milk-magnesia-oral-suspension-and-magnesium
https://dailymed.nlm.nih.gov/dailymed/drugInfo.cfm?setid=81f30812-60c2-65c0-e053-2991aa0afed6
https://dailymed.nlm.nih.gov/dailymed/drugInfo.cfm?setid=97978a75-bf85-ba66-e053-2995a90a3b2d

